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Message from Denny 

In a recent EPA report, Shelby County Co-op was recognized for being pro-active in helping their farm 

members to complete the required Tier 1 Spill Prevention Control and Countermeasure (SPCC) plan for 

farms that store 1320 gallons of any petroleum product in quantities of 55 gallons or more.  

At the September 7th luncheon, approximately 112 people representing 82 farm operations were able 

to receive a map of their farm and the appropriate paperwork to fill out their disaster plan. Over 1/3 of 

those in attendance began their plan before leaving the event. It is estimated that attendees collectively 

saved over $123,000 working out their plan specifics and asking questions of the experts on hand ver-

sus having a corporate firm complete their plan.  

When completed, these farms will now have documentation available if a disaster or accident occurs; a 

requirement of the Tier I SPCC guidelines.  

 

 

As a follow-up to the successful petroleum session, Shelby County Co-op would like to announce a Bulk 

Pesticide and Fertilizer Storage Program PARP program and luncheon FRIDAY, JANUARY 20 at Occasions 

Banquet Hall. Shelby County Co-op in partnership with Purdue Extension will offer assistance in filling 

out a disaster/accident plan for farms holding more than 2500 gallons of liquid fertilizer and/or more 

than 55 gallons of dry chemicals or pesticides.  

As key note speakers, Matt Pearson from the Office of the Indiana State Chemist, will be reviewing the 

details of the standard containment program. Cecil Henderson and Jerry Bogger will be speaking on 

containment specifics and what are the qualifiers for the SPCC regulations in a Q & A session following 

lunch. In addition, an AgChem representative, will be on hand to discuss new regulations on mini-bulk 

storage. 

As an additional service to local farmers, Purdue Extension office will apply PARP credit toward your pri-

vate applicator’s license to any farmer who pre-registers and pays the $10 fee.  

To pre-register for the luncheon and receive the PARP credits, please contact SUE in our Crops office by 

Wednesday, January 16th. You can stop in Monday—Friday from 8-4 or call 317-392-4472.  
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BOARD MEETINGS: 

January 23, 2012 

February 27, 2012 

March 26, 2012  

 

Petroleum office manager, Teresa Robertson, was 

awarded the 2011 Energy Support Representative 

of the Year award by CountryMark fuels. The 

award was a surprise to Teresa when it was 

awarded along with a personal video tribute to 

Teresa at the annual CountryMark banquet and 

awards dinner held in Indianapolis in December. 

Teresa was nominated by 

GM/CEO Denny Frey. Several 

other candidates were considered 

within the cooperatives of Indiana. 

GREAT JOB, TERESA! 

CO-OP EMPLOYEE BIRTHDAYS! 

JANUARY  FEBRUARY 
Neil Smith—2  Tangody Fewell—3 
Mike Mills—5  Shawn Stonebraker—4 
Lorna Hanson—7 Ed Davis—7 
Mary Yantiss—18 Jeremy Miller—19 
Les Carmichael—18 
Alan Ashbrook—22 
Tim Kenter—28    

   MARCH 

   Tina Roberts—14 
   John Greenwald—16 

New employee, Ryan Kuhn, 

started in December as a LP truck 

driver and Crops support. Ryan 

replaces Travis 

Grubbs who has 

moved to our Petro-

leum department 

2011 Employee Christmas party was a wonderful evening 

shared by all Co-op employees and their families. The Co-op 

offered family pictures, a commemorative ornament and table 

centerpiece give-away. Attendees also heard from special guest 

speaker, AgVantage CEO Michelle Bloomberg, about the 

changes to our technology and how it affects the way we con-

nect with our customers. 

Santa made a surprise 

stop to pass our presents 

to the children and Occa-

sions provided a relaxed 

atmosphere and amazing 

meal. 

145 Co-op employees, 

family members, board 

members and children 

attended.  
Shelby County Co-op 84th Annual meeting and 

breakfast was held on December 17th at Occasion 

Banquet Hall.  

The 45 members in attendance heard from Board 

President, Keith Theobald, CFO, Jack Haney and 

GM/CEO, Denny Frey about the successes from our 

2011 fiscal year.  

Members voted on board members up for re-

election. Phil Boring was re-elected for the Hanover-

Van Buren Townships. Sam Swinford was re-elected 

for the Liberty-Noble Townships. Kevin Carson was 

elected as a new board member for the Hendricks-

Shelby Townships replacing retiring board member, 

Steve LeMasters. 

No additional business was brought before the  

members.  

Thanks to all who attended! 

Hey. Have you been in 

to see the new board 

room addition at the 

Co-op yet? 

“The price of greatness 

is responsibility”  

Winston Churchill 
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Shelby County Co-op wants to 

welcome home for a short 

visit, Mike and Shirley Fishers 

daughter, Colleen. After serv-

ing in Iraq for 8 months on a 

Marine base then serving in 

Afghanistan for 8 months on an Army base, this Navy 

Lieutenant  who works as a critical care recovery 

nurse treating  wounded soldiers was able make a 

surprise visit to our Rays Crossing crops branch. 

Shelby County Co-op is very proud and thanks Colleen 

for serving our country. To all the family members of 

our employees serving in the United States Military,  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SERVICE! 

CROPS APPRECIATION LUNCH & ANNUAL PRE-PAY 

SALE A HUGE SUCCESS! 

On December 22, 2011, our Crops divisions at the Main branch, West 

branch and Rays Crossing branch served a free lunch of chili, deli meat 

and fried chicken to our customers as a THANK YOU for a successful 

and safe planting and harvest season. Over 100 customers took advan-

tage of the free lunch & chance to mingle with others in the area. 

During this annual event, customers have an opportunity to sit down 

one-on-one with our Crops managers 

to work on a fertilizer plan and pric-

ing for the up-coming season. Many 

opportunities are given at this time 

with locked in pricing and pre-paying 

for the upcoming crop season.  

Thank you to Sue, Sandy and Lorna 

for all their hard work and good food. 

ACE adds popcorn! 

If you havenõt been into Ace Hard-

ware lately, stop in and check out the gourmet 

popcorn being sold at the 

counter.  

With flavors like Oh So Cheesy, 

Butter Pecan, Cinn-a-bon, and 

Peppermint, you are going to 

fall in love with it! Stop in for a 

sample. Pricing varies depending 

on bag size. 

This popcorn is 100% grown and made in Indiana. 

This is the 2nd transport for our Petroleum department. Driver, Travis Grubbs, joins Jeremy 

Miller in making daily deliveries to our bulk plant,  customers and retail stores. 

Check out our NEW website 

coming soon at 

www.shelbycountyco-op.com. 

Up to the minute markets, 

weather & more! 



2350 E State Road 44 

PO Box 160 

Shelbyville, Indiana  46176 

Phone: 317-398-6655 

Toll Free:  800-875-7427 

Fax: 317-421-2089 

E-mail: tina@shelbycountyco-op.com 

We’re on the Web!   

Check us out at www.shelbycountyco-op.com 

Shelby County Farm 
Bureau Cooperative 

Helping our customers  

help themselves 

  

14 months ago I became your new General Manager serving your Shelby County Co-op. I would like to say THANK YOU 

for your continued support and your faith in me to manage your very successful Cooperative Business. 

Your Co-op continues to remain financially successful in a trying economy.  Our Co-opôs financial stability allows us to be 

opportunistic to invest in the areas that will best serve our members. 

Your Co-op also makes it a priority to help members help themselves. As mentioned on our cover page, we are constantly 

looking for workshops and seminars to help limit your risk for your business. 

Many businesses are less diversified today and continue to service and market commodities that remain border line profit-

able or maybe not profitable at all. Your Co-opôs diversity allows us to service the profitable commodities at a lower over-

head cost.  The bottom line that attributes to our future growth is our committed employees and our members continued sup-

port. I am pleased to mention our memberôs support increased from 38% of our sales revenue to just over 42% this past year. 

Thank you to all members for your increasing support. 

In todayôs economy there is a growing number of Co-opôs that have long term debt. Your Shelby County Co-op still oper-

ates today without any long term debt. Your board just reviewed this past yearôs Financial Analysis Summary and found 

Shelby County Co-op rates favorable and consistent in 11 of 21 categories when compared to other co-ops.  

In closing, I thank the employees who make this cooperative successful. Most of all, I would like to THANK YOU, the 

member, who allows us to help make you successful in your businesses. 

Denny  


